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ñTIS THE SEASON TO BE JOLLYò 
Well the football season is well under way now.  
Itôs great to see so many players regularly 
attending training sessions making full use of the 
wonderful 3G pitch facility.  Itôs great to read your 
inspiring articles.  WISHING YOU ALL A MERRY 

XMAS & A HAPPY NEW YEARééBarbara  
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THE NEW CROFT 
By Football Development Officer & Facilities Manager, Peter Betts 

 

Itôs been a while since I have put together some notes for 
this fantastic newsletter that Barbara puts together for you 
all.  I hope you are enjoying the newsletter and how helpful 
and informative it is for everyone at the club. 

It has been a busy last few months for everyone concerned 
at The New Croft.  We now at last have our new 3G pitch 
open which I am sure you will all agree is a fantastic facility 
for all the football club to be able to access and without a 
doubt is one of the best football facilities in East Anglia. 

I would like to take some time to mention the clubôs youth 
coaches who I believe are doing a fantastic job now. I think 
some of us are quick to forget these men and women are 
volunteers who are giving up their time to complete 
coaching awards, deliver coaching sessions and manage 
their teams on game days and they do all of this alongside 
full time jobs and running homes and families.  I for one 
cannot give them enough credit! 

On a football front, it has been brilliant seeing the standard 
of football that is being played on both the grass and 3G 
pitches.  There have been clear strides being made by all 
our teams from U6s all the way up to the first team which 
is a credit to everyone involved. 

On the above comment, what a great example to highlight 
this with four of the clubôs youth teams being in this 
seasons Suffolk FA County Cup semi-finals from U13s and 
above, which is an outstanding achievement. 

Lastly, before I update you on other facility developments, 
I would just like to mention two people at the football club 
who have made an exceptional contribution in the past few 
months behind the scenes.  Firstly, I would like to thank 
Barbara who in her first full season at the club has been 
amazing in managing her workload, as looking after 
administration for such a high volume of teams isnôt easy 
and she is doing this fantastically well and more importantly 
she is doing this with first class professionalism, which isnôt 
always easy when being thrown different problems every 
day of the week but Barbara to her credit will always find a 
solution rather than another problem for everyone. 

My other mention is for the clubôs first team manager 
Ben Cowling who since coming into the club has totally 
bought into its values of being an FA Charter Standard 
Community Club and I believe this has been evident 
through his hard work, behaviour, high standards and 
through the volume of opportunities he has given to young 
and local players at the football club since he waked into it. 

Ben is now instrumental in delivering the football clubôs 
strategy and has been the most active manager I have 
worked with to date in ensuring he both understands and 
can support the delivery of the clubôs football development 
plan. 

On a result front, the first team with limited resources have 
been exceeding expectation and itôs even more pleasing to 
see them in the top half of the division and with the highest 
average attendances since the football club moved to The 
New Croft which we can only thank the local people for 
their support.  

On a Facility front I would like you to keep your eyes peeled 
for Community Football activities a lot is taking place at the 
moment including óturn up and playô sessions, Holiday 
camps, CPD events, FA Coaching Courses, Tournaments, 
Walking football all of which more information can be found 
on The New Croft social media pages Facebook- Haverhill 
Community Sports Association, Twitter- @TheNewCroft 
and website-www.thenewcroft.co.uk . 

Lastly, I would like to welcome a new member of staff to 
The New Croft.  Sophie Grey will be acting as my full-time 
assistant in facilities and development work. Sophie has 
already spent her opening month here gaining extra 
qualifications, viewing best practice at other sites and 
organisations and giving up numerous hours to ensure she 
picks things up that are going to support her work and her 
understanding of operations here.  Sophie will be able to 
offer the club, coaches players and its parents any 
necessary support when its required. 

 

 

 

Sophie can be contacted as follows: 

Mob:  07809 207603 
E-Mail:  sophiegrey@thenewcroft.co.uk  
Twitter:  @greysophie24. 

I hope your all have a fantastic Christmas 

Peter Betts  

 

http://www.thenewcroft.co.uk/
mailto:sophiegrey@thenewcroft.co.uk


 

SECRETARY NOTES 
By Club Secretary, Barbara Jones 

May I take this opportunity to thank everyone that has produced and submitted articles in 2016 for publication in this 
óthe clubô newsletter.  I look forward to receiving your great articles and pictures from all and sundry and hope you keep 
them coming into the new year.   

However, to make this publication successful, we do need variety to make it appeal to all, so any feedback to improve 
this newsletter is most welcome and will be taken into consideration. 

E-Mail:  barbarajoneshrfc@outlook.com 
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